

Proactive by Design

GEOTECHNICAL

ENVIRONMENTAL

ECOLOGICAL

WATER

CONSTRUCTION MANAGEMENT



MEMORANDUM

To: Joseph Martella, RIDEM

James Ball, RIDEM

From: Dave Rusczyk, GZA

Jim Clark, GZA

CC: Kenneth Lento, National Grid

Date: March 2, 2020

Re: Site Response Action Status Report – February 1 to February 29, 2020

Former Tidewater Facility Pawtucket, Rhode Island

RIDEM Case No. 95-022 / Site Remediation File No. SR-26-0934

The following summarizes response actions completed at the Former Tidewater Facility for the period February 1 through February 29, 2020, as well as planned future activities.

SITE ACTIVITIES PERFORMED

- GZA performed Site visits to document security conditions and sheen observations, if present.
- BETA performed additional geotechnical investigation work at the Site as part of the Narragansett Bay Commission's Phase III Combined Sewer Overflow upgrade project between February 4 and February 12, 2020. GZA provided oversight of the investigation program and posted and uploaded air monitoring results to the bulletin boards located at the ends of Tidewater Street and Bowles Court and the project website.

FUTURE RESPONSE ACTION WORK/SCHEDULE

Continue Site visits to document security conditions and sheen observations.

If you have any questions, please contact GZA (David Rusczyk at 860-858-3110) or National Grid (Kenneth Lento at 781-907-3655).